
 

The purpose of this document is to provide guidance to members drafting insurance appeal letters. 
Alterations to this document reflect the views and opinions of the author and do not necessarily reflect 
the views of the Clinical TMS Society, its affiliates, or its employees. 

Physician Supervision of TMS treatment 

Transcranial magnetic stimulation (TMS) is a non-invasive treatment cleared by the United 
States Food and Drug Administration (FDA) for adult patients with major depressive disorder. 
TMS is considered extremely safe, with the very rare side effect of seizure in fewer than 1 per 
60,000 treatments1 or fewer than 6 in 10,000 patients.2 Like many medical treatments, TMS is 
prescribed and managed by a physician, but the treatments themselves are administered by 
non-physician technicians.  The standard TMS course includes 36 sessions administered by a 
qualified TMS technician.3 

A qualified TMS technician is one who has undergone device-specific training. The technician 
administers the treatment independently and is generally the only person in the room with the 
patient during treatments.  The Clinical TMS Society highly recommends that in addition to the 
device manufacturers’ training, TMS technicians undergo emergency first responder training. 
This includes, but is not limited to, cardiopulmonary (CPR) or basic life support (BSL) and Health 
Insurance Portability and Accountability act (HIPAA) compliance.4 The attending physician must 
be available in case of an emergency, either in person or by phone.  The prescribing physician is 
ultimately responsible for treatment plan management and must be accessible. When these 
requirements are met, qualified technicians and other clinical staff members may safely 
administer TMS sessions without direct, onsite physician supervision.  

The ability to delegate TMS device operation is vital to clinical ability to provide effective and 
timely treatment for patients in need. Any insurance policy that requires direct, onsite 
physician supervision severely limits patient access to TMS, and creates an unnecessary drain 
on clinical resources. We therefore urge you to reconsider onsite physician supervision policies 
which can result in prolonged suffering and reduced treatment access for patients in need. 
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